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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

Meeting Minutes

December 1, 2010
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag

The December 1, 2010 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS

Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair 

Paul Weller

Terry Jones

Scott Stepp

STAFF

JoAnne Sowers-Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon, Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt

ANNOUNCEMENTS  Mrs. McGrath announced that there was a vacancy on the Library Board. Kim Finkbiner resigned. 

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)
None

MINUTES  

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the minutes of November 17, 2010. Motion passed 4-0. Mr. Stepp abstained.

FINANCE

Moved by Mr. Yanos, seconded by Mrs. McGrath and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:


$  128,507.61  General Fund (1)


$    83,253.00  Sewer Fund (8)

$         546.17  Liquid Fuels  (35)

$  212,306.78  Total  

REPORTS
Fire Companies    Arthur Heist of Amity Fire Company announced that there would probably be a change in officers with the upcoming election. He wanted the Board to be aware of some driving infractions by one of the officers in the Company and that he wanted the police to take care of it. Mr. Jones asked about a report that the Fire Chief passed a stopped school bus. Chief Shuebrook replied that the investigation revealed that the bus was in motion which is not a violation. Mr. Jones asked if the Township could prohibit someone from driving fire vehicles if they were driving recklessly. Mr. Boland replied that it could be a condition of the Township’s contribution to the Fire Company. Mr. Yanos stated he was reluctant to push the police to do anything. Mr. Jones stated that the reckless driving needs to be addressed regardless of the outcome of the election. 
Code Enforcement   The November report was presented to the Board for their review. 
Recreation Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to designate the recreation fees from Pagoda Motorcycle Club and Villa at Morlatton Phase IV to Amity Community Park. Motion passed 5-0. The Board approved the meeting dates for the Recreation Board for 2011. 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland stated he needed a brief executive session to update the Board on the Pondview litigation. 
NEW BUSINESS

EDAC Meeting Change     Mr. Yanos stated that the staff should have the flexibility to go ahead and advertise the meeting in the News of Southern Berks if time allows since it is less expensive. 
Sewer Department Server    Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to purchase the server for the sewer department. Motion passed 5-0. 
Purchase of GPS unit   Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to purchase the Trimble GPS unit for $1690.  Motion passed 5-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager.   Mr. Lyon presented the Board with an engineering study for Weavertown Road. The study points out that there are signage issues and paving issues for the section of road between Indian Run and Limekiln Roads. The signage could be taken care of immediately, the paving would have to wait until spring. The engineer recommends that the road be milled and overlaid with an anti-skid material such as Rolumac. Mr. Boland suggested placing the signs immediately. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the signage as called for in LTL’s letter of November 3, 2010. 
Mr. Lyon presented a draft letter that will be sent to Earl, Douglass and Union Townships regarding the sewer rate increase. The letter spells out several capital expenditures for repairs or replacements for the plant that would be included in the rates to the other municipalities. The Geiger Road Bridge is nearly complete. The contractor, during his excavation, ran into red shale. They are requesting additional funds because of the rock. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Stepp to authorize the Manager to negotiate the price of the change order with the contractor. Motion passed 4-1. Mr. Yanos opposed. Mr. Lyon reported that the sewer rehab project that included replacing a line under the Lake Drive Bridge was now complete. Video Pipe Services will now start their work grouting and slip lining. Mr. Jones requested to be notified when they are going to be slip lining. The Manager reported that the Township is waiting on the contract from DEP for the Thalia Lane water line. Mr. Lyon reported that the Daniel Boone School District wants speed and parking enforcement on school property. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to have the Amity Township police department enforce parking and speed limits on school property at the Primary Center, the Intermediate Center, Monocacy Elementary and the Middle School. Motion passed 5-0. The Manager recommended that the Township not proceed with the rating for a bond issue as rates have gone up. Mr. Lyon also recommended not pursuing with a regional emergency management coordinator.  The Board discussed options for divesting the grader and gaining a skid loader. Union Township is willing to buy the grader and will let Amity use if for some time period during the year for the life of the equipment, but details have not yet been worked out. Birdsboro has a used skid loader that Amity could have if the Township assumes Birdsboro’s lease payments. Mr. Jones stated he would like to look at the price of a new John Deere loader. Mr. Yanos stated he was opposed to this. 
Chief of Police  The Chief reported that there was a speed detail on the 24th. Chief Shuebrook reported that he had reviewed accreditation requirements with his department. Corporal Scherer is the accreditation manager. The Chief is working on a database that he can use to communicate with residents. Mr. Yanos reported that he had witnessed a lot of speeding near CJ’s Tire. 
SUPERVISORS 

None
PUBLIC COMMENT

None

ADJOURNMENT& EXECUTIVE SESSION
Upon a motion by Mr. Stepp and seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session at 8:15PM for litigation and personnel issues. 







Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers-Smith 







Secretary/Treasurer
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